California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council
Minutes
December 4, 2013
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. / BH - 302

Present: G. Armento, T. Arora, N. Barnes, S. Bauerle, K. Chun, S. Downey, K. Freesemann,  M. Laws, B. LeMaster, C. Lindsay, M. Laws, E. Luhr, C. Nagai, B. Pernet, S. Platt, S. Sayegh, T. Sum, W. Woelfel.

Excused Absent: N. Hansavadha 
Guests: Scott Wilson, Karen Quintiliani, Mark Wiley, Sharon Guthrie, Kenneth Millar, Sue Stanley 
· Call to Order at 2:04pm
· Introductions

· Approval of Agenda

· Approval of Minutes for November 6, 2013 PARC Meeting (Posted: BB / Minutes AY 2012-13).
· Announcements
· PARC Steering Committee:  Keith Freesemann, PARC Chair; Bruno Pernet, PARC Vice Chair;  Nielan Barnes, PARC Secretary;  Sharlene Sayegh, Director, Program Review and Assessment; and Cecile Lindsay, Vice-Provost, Academic Affairs.

· All PARC Members are enrolled in the PARC BeachBoard organization.  Council members access the PARC BeachBoard via their student tab.
· Reminder:  PARC business is conducted electronically via BeachBoard.  Please bring your electronic device or print material to the meeting.
· Welcome to Stacie Bauerle from IRA.  Van Novack is retiring and Stacie will be taking his place.  
· Congrats to Sharelene Sayeh on the publication of her book History and Theory.

· Next scheduled PARC Meeting is February 5, 2014.

· Unfinished Business: 
1. Proposed Changes to the 2014-2015 Self-Study Template

• Changes to the 2014-2015 Self Study Template were approved by the PARC. 
2. Council Member assignments to the University Program Review Committees (UPRC)

3. Updates on UPRC Program Review Reports  
a. There are 13 reports ‘in committee’; the UPRCs are encouraged to finish reports by the beginning of Spring semester (as soon as possible) to facilitate meeting timelines.  

b. Dept. of Economics will be reviewed on March 6 and 7 2014.

c. Dept. Sociology Self Study has been received.

d. Dept. Psychology will be reviewed on March 20-21 2014.

e. The Library external review has been submitted.

f. Center for International Education external review has been submitted. 

· Program Review Presentations:
1. Anthropology Program Review / Time Certain:  2:05 p.m.

• Guests were introduced:  Karen Quintiliani, Chair of Anthropology; Mark Wiley, Assst. Dean; Scott Wilson, Anthropology.
•  Dr. Greg Armento reviewed the highlights of the UPRC report for the Department of Anthropology.  Dr. Karen Quintiliani responded to points of the UPRC committee; stated that the recommendations are reasonable and fit with the departments’ vision of the future.  Dr. Mark Wiley stated that the Department is developing a strong Visual Anthropology program and the Department has come a long way in terms of consensus building and collegiality.  
• Questions from PARC members:  

· RE: Recommendations #1 and #2 re: assessment, it was suggested to replace the term “engage” with “formalize” as indirect and direct assessment is taking place but not in a formal, systematic manner, nor does it clearly seem to be informing curricular changes.  

· Dr. Quintilliani stated she appreciated the constructive nature of the PARC recommendations.  
· The UPRC Anthropology program review report and recommendations were approved unanimously.

2. Kinesiology Program Review / Time Certain:  2:40 p.m. 

•  Guests were introduced:   Dr.Sharon Guthrie, Chair of Kinesiology; Dr. Ken Millar, Dean of College of Health and Human Services
• Dr. Nielan Barnes reviewed the highlights of the UPRC report for the Department of Anthropology.  Dr. Guthrie responded re: Rec#1 that goals 5-8 have been addressed in department activities but were not clearly discussed in the Self Study; re: Rec #2, the Dept has had ongoing discussion of demand for options and have downsized based on demand; on advising (Rec #3) Dr. Millar mentioned that students have approached him to set up Peer Advising for the college, but he was opposed to the poor quality of peer advising.  Dr. Guthrie stated department is in dire need of tenure track faculty because have lost many faculty of the years. Dr. Guthrie would like more detail on recommendations for assessment, especially for the Graduate program.  At the undergraduate level assessment is complex and uses a variety of methods; the Dept would welcome support and information. 

•  Questions from PARC members: 

· Discussion occurred to clarify Rec#5 to improve assessment of student learning; regarding, Rec #3 to ‘hire’ peer advisors.  
· The UPRC Kinesiology program review report and recommendations were approved with minor changes to the recommendations.

VIII. 
Adjournment




